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November 7, 2019 
 
 
TO:  LOCSD Board of Directors 
 
FROM:  Ron Munds, General Manager 
  Jose Acosta, Utility Systems Manager 
 
SUBJECT: Agenda Item 8B – 11/7/2019 Board Meeting 

Customer Dispute Regarding High Water Bill at 1028 Santa Ynez Ave. 
 
DESCRIPTION 
 
A Customer is requesting a credit to their account for a high water bill received for their 
July/August billing cycle. The customer is contesting the high water usage and meter read 
reflected on the water meter.  
 
SUMMARY OF STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 
Staff recommends that the Board adopt the following motion: 
 
Motion: I move that the Board deny the request for a credit for the customer’s high 
water bill received during July 9, 2019 to September 10, 2019 billing cycle based on 
the District’s policy to only adjust bills associated with water service line leaks. 
 
DISCUSSION 
 
During regularly scheduled meter reads on September 9, 2019, Matthew Gellerman at 
1028 Santa Ynez Avenue was recorded using higher than normal usage, the read was 
303 units, the read from the previous billing cycle was 180 units. This resulted in Mr. 
Gellerman receiving a bill for 123 units/$1,392.50 (7/9/19 to 9/10/19), invoice date was 
September 20, 2019. Water crews routinely verify the meter read within two days of the 
original read if the read comes in higher than normal. When the meter in question was re-
read it remained at 303 units and the leak detector was not turning.  
 
Mr. Gellerman contacted the District office on September 23, 2019 and spoke with the 
Utility Billing Specialists. During this initial conversation, Mr. Gellerman did state he was 
aware of a leak on the property and would confirm the date, he later verified the leak 
occurred in March of 2019 which was not during the billing cycle in question. Mr. Gellerman 
also stated that the plumbing on the property that he is renting consists of galvanized piping 
and there is some corrosion. 
 
Mr. Gellerman did speak again with the Utility Billing Specialist, adamantly stating he would 
not being pay this bill. The Utility Billing Specialist did not have an opportunity to propose 
an amortization payment plan for the unpaid balance. 
 
On October 9, 2019 Mr. Gellerman responded to an automated email reminder, for water 
bill due dates. In the email he stated, “I have not heard back from CSD regarding my water 
bill.  It (sp.) will pay an average monthly amount based on historic records, but I have 
protested this bill with your company.  There has been no leaks in the property and the 
meter is not spinning at the time of the last reading nor is it spinning now.  For obvious 
reasons, this bill is unacceptable to pay.  I am a single person living here who uses less 
than the average amount of water per household according to my records. Please send a 
new water bill that reflects the actual usage and not one that shows me using 1,500 gallons 
per day for 2 months on average.” 
 
The Utility Billing Specialist responded, “Thank you for your email.  Your average usage 
for the last 6 cycles is 10 units which comes to $138.75 which needs to be paid by the due 
date of October 15, 2019.  Payment arrangements for the balance is available for up to 
one year with no late fees until paid off.  If you choose not to set that up, you can contest 
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your bill before the Board of Directors at their November meeting.  That meeting is Thursday, November 7th.  Please 
let me know which option you choose.” 
 
Mr. Gellerman did agree to make the minimum payment and be placed on the Board agenda, for the November 7, 
2019 Board meeting, to protest his bill. 
 
SUMMARY 
 
Attached is Mr. Gellerman’s transaction history and a copy of his bill. Staff believes that the water passed through 
the meter, currently there is no leak, and the meter readings are accurate. District policy is to only provide a billing 
adjustment if there is a service line leak and it is repaired in a timely manner. Since Mr. Gellerman’s situation is 
outside staff’s authority for an adjustment, staff is asking for Board direction on resolving the issue. As an alternative, 
the Board could consider a one-time leak credit based on the customer’s past water use and payment history. 
 
FINANCIAL IMPACT 
 
If the Board determines an adjustment is warranted, the water revenue will decrease by whatever amount the Board 
decides to credit this account. 
 
Attachments 
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